From: Tara Cavazos

To: Todd, Leon

Cc: Glidewell, Herb

Subject: Re: 09/16/2021 FPC 4:00pm Executive Session Item #2 (FPC21298)
Date: Wednesday, September 15, 2021 9:48:43 PM

Executive Director Leon Todd,

This email is to document support and recommendation to approve the resolution for
promotion to the position of Captain of Police to Lieutenant Glidewell.

Lieutenant Glidewell has been with Milwaukee Police District 6 for over 2 years. He is
present, accessible and active with his business and residential community continuously.
These qualities of relationship building are the most visible form of connection and
representation between governmental agencies and the community they serve. This is how
confidence, honest communication and community support of MPD is strengthened and built.
He demonstrates this consistently.

As the current acting captain of district 6, his leadership qualities and overall ability to lead
through transition has been strongly visible and demonstrated in this district. We have very
interactive residents, neighborhood associations, elected officials and business districts. This
requires strong skills in active listening, engagement and attention to details. In addition, I
have observed him interacting with staff at various meetings and events. He utilizes these
leadership qualities internally as well as externally.

Based on my interactions and observations, I believe he will be an outstanding captain for the
Milwaukee Police Department. It is a pleasure to work with him on community related
subjects, collaborative meetings, partnerships, programs and safety and security issues. Again,
I respectfully recommend approval of this resolution.

Sincerely,

Tara Cavazos

Tara Cavazos

Executive Director - South 27th Street Business District Association
4647 South 27th Street

Greenfield, WI 53221

(414) 559-3221
www.hh4l.or:
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